STRATFORD IRRIGATION DISTRICT

Old Gin

19813 Madison Avenue, Stratford, CA 93266 October 15, 2020

The regular meeting of the Stratford Irrigation District Board of Directors was called to order at 10:05 a.m. by President Charles Meyer. Other Directors present were S. Stanton, B. Newton, M. Newton and T. Azevedo. Others present were Manager R. Silva, Secretary W. Areias, J. Wilson, D. Wilson, J. Orton and C. Andrews.

A motion was made by Dir. B. Newton, seconded by Dir. M. Newton and carried to approve the minutes of the September 17, 2020 meeting.

The current financial report was presented by Treasurer W. Areias and included the following bills for payment:

LC & IC (Waterman, Power, Office, Oil) \$ 1,904.57 Wendee Areias (October) \$ 554.10

A motion was made by Dir. B. Newton, seconded by Dir. M. Newton and carried to pay the bills as listed.

Copies of a Budget Update report for the period ending September 30, 2020 were distributed and reviewed by the Board.

Correspondence include a letter from Downey Brand LLP requesting to be placed on the service list for any CEQA notices along with documents constituting the agenda packet of all regular and special meetings concerning Stratford ID.

Manager Silva reported that Pine Flat storage is 205,452 a/f; Total storage is 308,899; the natural flow is 149 c.f.s. SID storage is a total of approximately 8,250 a/f before the estimated 1,000 a/f pay back to Lemoore Canal. 12,123 a/f was delivered to Stratford ID users, with 583 a/f not used.

Manager Silva reported that Pool #2 lift pump replacement will cost between \$45,000 and \$50,000 with a variable speed of 15-20 cfs capacity.

Director B. Newton reported that Lemoore Canal's Annual meeting is scheduled for December 9th at 10 a.m. at the Lemoore Volunteer Fire Station.

There was nothing new to report from KRWA.

There was nothing new to report on SGMA.

C. Andrews will give Manager Silva drawings regarding the pipeline on Lateral 23 soon.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:20 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Wendee Areias, Secretary